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PRESIDENT-ELECT'S NOTE

Greetings!

We are looking ahead to have the third
joint conferenee in Seoul next year. I had
an unusual opportunity to participate in
the annual conference of the Korean Society
of Journalism and Communication Studies
(KSJCS) last May, and was deeply impressed
by the depth and sincerity of their
scholarship.

For the coming conference, we have not
decided anything, yet. But the following
has been suggested, and I would like to
have your suggestions or comments.

1. Date: around late May or early
June, 1984, when KSJCS plans
to hold its annual conference.

2. Topic: Communication 1990

3. Support: We pay our travel expenses,
and the conference will arrange
the local accomodations.

We are looking forward to hearing
from you soon.

Sincerely,

on Ho (Uhang %

PROFESSIONAL

Young Y. Kim, Governors State,
completed manucript for an upper-level
college textbook, Communicating with
Strangers: An Approach to Intercultural
Communication, with W.B. Gudykunst. Kim
is also co-editing Intercultural Communica-

tion Research (Intercultural and Inter-
national Communication Annual, Vol. 8)
with W.B. Gudykunst. It is to be
published by Speech Communication
Association and Sage Publications in

1984.

Kim organized and chaired a panel,
"Becoming Intercultural: Personal
Experiences of Foreign-born Communication
Scholars," at the annual conference of
International Communication Association,
Dallas, May, 1983. Also, presented in the
panel a stimulus paper, "Becoming Inter-
cultural."

PERSONAL

Kee Soon Park, Hankook Daily News,
Los Angeles, returned to Korea to join
Sung Kyun Kwan University as a faculty
member in journalism and mass communica-
tion. in March, 1983.

Yong Sang Park completed Ph.D.
dissertation from U of Missouri and
returned to Hanyang U to become a faculty
member in journalism in March, 1983.

Chong Hyuk Cho, Cal St U-Northridge,
returned to Korea to join Kankuk Univer-
sity of Foreign Studies as a faculty
member in communication in March, 1983.

D. H. Sunoo, Cal St U, returned to
Korea to join Haetae Group as vice-
president for overseas affairs.

Wonyong Kim, Texas-Austin,received
M.A. degree (thesis: Korean-American
Mass Media: An Institutional and Content
Analysis).

Young Y. Kim, Governors State, was
awarded tenure.




Won Ho Chang, U of Missouri, traveled
Korea in May.

Seong H. Lee, Appalachian St, visited
Korea in May and June for school busi-
ness (ASU-Kookmin U exchange program).

MISSOURI-KOREA PROGRAM

Seven Korean journalists participated
last year in an exchange program between
Missouri J-School and Korean news organi-
zations: Dong Woo Choe (Yonhap News Agency),
Jong I1 Eun %Yonhap News Agency), Cha Ung
Kim (Dong-A Ilbo), Jong Nam Kim (Kwangju
Ilbo), In Heung Lee (Pusal Ilbo), Yong
Seung Lee (Kyung Hyang) and Tae Ho Song
(Kyung Hyang Shinmun)

Six journalists from Korea will attend
the 1983-4 program: Hee jo Choe (Dong-A
Ilbo), Hee Chin Kim (Korean Economic News),
Hung Kil Koh (Joong-Ang Ilbo), Jong Koo
Lee (Korea Herald), Yong Soon Shin (Dong-A
Ilbo) and Jae Heung Yang (Yonhap News
Agency).

Two Missouri students are working in
Korea: Pete Engardio (Korea Herald) and
Phuil Kurz (Yonhap News Agency).
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